

Accordion Talk Newsletter September, 2025



www.rosecityaccordionclub.org

Upcoming Club Meetings

3200 SE Harrison St. Milwaukie, Or. 97222

No Meeting in Sept.

October 4, 2025

November 15, 2025 Election of Officers

December 20, 2025 Christmas Party

Board Members

President: Fran Maddox Vice Pres.: Valri Chiappetta Secretary: Marlene Meissner Treasurer: Sue Schwab Camp Director: Sue Schwab

At-Large Members

Micah Cowan Delette Huffman Don Devlaeminck Amber Matz Lynne Clark



President's Message

Fran Maddox



This is an
Oktoberfest
Special Edition of
the newsletter.
With so many
O'Fests going on
around the state,
it's important to
share these with all
the club members.
Thank you to all
who have

contributed articles and pictures. Above is Terry Rudd, Roxie Klingler and ETO.

To prepare for the October 4th meeting, tthe music was sent out a few weeks ago. The songs are: Bionda, Bella, Bionda; Apple, Peaches, Pumpkin Pie Polka; Du Du Liegst Mer I'm Herzen; Allegheny Moon amd Apple Blosson Waltz. The last two are in parts; practice all parts. We'll rotate parts during music circle.

The next meeting has been rescheduled to October 4 in the regular Community Room at the Public Service Building. Every once in a while the Milwaukie Police need to use this room on a Saturday.

November is the election of officers meeting. As of now we have one person running for each of the offices: President, Vice-President, Secretary and Treasurer. If you would like to be on the voting roster, let me know. There is no limit on the number of candidates! Step right up!!

RCAC camp for 2026 is taking shape. After O'fests we'll let you know and roll out the registrations. The professionals are in place. Susan Schwab, Camp Director, has been busy between other engagements, confirming them. The camp will be May 31-June 5, 2026. Video of the final 2025 concert is still available on the website also.



December's meeting will be the annual Christmas Party. Like the picnic, it will be catered and funded by RCAC members who play out representing the club. The club receives generous donations for our performances.

Enjoy all the Oktoberfest events out there. Send pictures to me so I can share with the world our wonderful musical performances.

1 of 4